
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the 
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

DATE:  February 19, 2019 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director RE: 5726 CO-HO Imports AK 

Requested 
Action: 

Reconsideration of license approval 

Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made 
under this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or 
suspend licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

Staff 
Recommendation: 

Reconsider action of December 17, 2018; deny license application 

Background:  A wholesale – general license for CO-HO Imports AK was approved with 
delegation on December 17, 2018. CO-HO Imports AK is owned by the GFA Corporation, based 
in Everett, Washington. An inspection discovered that the licensed premises is in a storage unit. The 
license was not issued.  

On July 20, 2016, the board passed a motion that wholesale licenses shall not be approved in 
personal storage units. The board had concerns about compliance with AS 04.11.060 for 
nonresident applicants, and with AS 04.11.630 regarding inspections. 

I recommend the board reconsider its decision of December 17, 2018, and then deny the license 
application. The applicant will be refunded his license fee and may apply for a new license at a 
compliant location. 

Attachment: License application 


















